
Poached Egg Skillet with Chickpeas, Tomato and Feta
Adapted from a shakshuka recipe in the December 2011 volume of Bon Appétit

Ingredients:

2 tbsp. olive oil

1 c. diced onion

2 large garlic cloves, diced

2 tbsp. diced jalapeno, seeds and ribs removed (or more--2 tbsp. is 
good for people who don't like spicy food)

1 15-oz. can of chickpeas (garbanzo beans), drained and rinsed

1 tsp. ground cumin

1/2 tsp. cinnamon

1/2 tsp. paprika

1 c. fresh spinach (packed)

1 15-oz. can diced tomatoes (preferably the fire-roasted kind)

1/4 tsp. kosher salt

dash of pepper

1 c. feta cheese, crumbled

4 eggs

a small handful of fresh cilantro leaves, for garnish (optional)

pita bread



Directions:

Preheat oven to 425 degrees.

Heat the olive oil in a 9 1/2", 10 1/4" or slightly larger cast iron 
(oven-safe) skillet over medium-low heat.  When the oil is warm, add 
the onion, garlic and jalapeno.  Sautée until the onion is soft, about 8 
minutes, being careful not to brown the garlic.

Add the chickpeas, cumin, cinnamon and paprika and cook 2 
minutes longer.

Add the spinach, the diced tomato with its juices, the salt and the 
pepper.  Cook until the spinach is wilted. Taste it and add more salt 
if desired, keeping in mind that the feta will be a little salty.

Sprinkle the feta crumbles over the top of the skillet. Using a spoon 
or ladle, make a divet in the skillet deep enough to cradle an egg but 
not so deep that you hit the bottom of the skillet.  Crack one of the 
eggs into a bowl.  Transfer the egg to a ladle or a measuring cup.  
Gently pour the egg into the divet you made in the skillet.

Repeat with the remaining eggs, placing them equidistant from each 
other in the skillet.

Place the skillet in the oven and bake until the eggs have set to 
whatever consistency you prefer.

Remove from the oven and sprinkle with cilantro if desired.

Spoon portions into warm pita bread or rip the pita up and eat from 
the skillet.



Yield:

Serves 3

Variations:

This meal is filling, but you can also add 1/2 lb. lean (7%) ground 
beef.  We liked it without the beef, but it wasn't bad by any means.  
Here's what we recommend: leave out the oil: just brown the ground 
beef with the onion, garlic and jalapeno.  You won't need to drain 
any beef fat after if you're using lean beef.  Proceed as directed 
above, but double up on the spices (cumin, cinnamon, paprika) and 
leave out the spinach.  You'll need at least double the kosher salt--we 
found 1/2 tsp. wasn't enough, but taste it and see what you think.  
Follow the rest of the directions above.
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